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Mike Duggan RECEIVED
2 Woodward Avenue, Suite 1126 State of Michigan
Detroit, Michigan 48226

APR 02 2018
Workforce Transition Unit Talent Investment Agency
Michigan Department of Career Development Workforce Programs Section-

Talent and Investment Agency
Victor Office Center - 5th Floor
201 North Washington Square
Lansing, Michigan 48913

Attn: Pam Vance

Re: The Fillmore Detroit Temporary Closure

To the Honorable Mike Duggan and Pam Vance:

We hereby give notice pursuant to the Worker Adjustment and Retraining Notification
Act of 1988, to the extent such law is applicable, of a pending temporary site closure.

This letter is to inform you that The Fillmore Detroit, a venue operated by Live Nation
Worldwide, Inc. (the "Company") will be closing temporarily its operations at its location
at 2115 Woodward Avenue, Detroit, MI 4820. As of June 4, 2018, operations at this
location will be temporarily shut down and active employment at that location will cease
until on or about October 2018. Below is a summary of the affected positions and the
number of employees holding each position.

VIP Host 2
Ticket Seller 8
Bartender 28
Barback 5
Guest Service 83
Stagehand 29
Assistant Production 2
Server 8
Runner 3
Marketing - Flyer

Team 1
Kitchen Staff 8
Maintenance 1
Housekeeper 2
TOTAL: 180
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Affected employees do not have bumping rights. There is no union representation at this
location.

Certain employees may be offered the opportunity to transfer to another area of the
Company during the temporary closure. However, at this time, the company does not
know which, if any, employees may be offered this option. The venue will be reopening
after renovations in or about October 2018 and all of the employees will be eligible for
reemployment at that time based on their continued availability.

Should you have any questions, please contact me at (310) 975-6875.
Sincerely,
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Lori Shead Lilly
VP of Legal Affairs, Labor and Employment



